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‘To act as custodians of those properties of cultural heritage and natural beauty held in trust and maintain them for the benefit of the people of Zimbabwe as a legacy for future generations’.
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1. MEMBERSHIP 

Harare membership is currently 53, Mutare 43, Nyanga 8 and Worlds View 1 – total 105

We continue to encourage our members to spread the word in order to increase membership and raise more interest in the NTZ.

2. UPDATE ON LOCAL PROPERTIES

LA ROCHELLE – The property has been fully refurbished. The hotel is now open to the public, as are the gardens.

Please contact the La Rochelle Centre direct for hotel bookings, weddings, conferences, functions, special events.
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A few photos taken before, during, an after the exercise, which we hope will give you all an idea of the scale of the work undertaken over the past few months!

BEFORE
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As you can see, a lot of work was needed to be undertaken on both the buildings and the gardens.
Rooms were almost gutted, bathrooms were refurbished, and tiling replaced, carpeting removed and replaced where necessary and the kitchen received a much-need total make-over……
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DURING
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AFTER
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The new reception area – showing off the paphiopedilum orchids in bloom
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The residents’ lounge – lighter, brighter and still showing the fine taste in furnishings the Courtaulds had……
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Another view inside the residents’ lounge – again displaying some of the Courtauld Collection orchids in flower

[image: image13.jpg]



The beautiful ‘Iceberg’ standard roses, from Gil Laver’s nursery, ‘Picabella’, in Harare, coupled with lavender, which line the pathway leading to the fountain….which will make a stunning backdrop for wedding photographs…..
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The circular pergola, covered in wisteria and which has been complimented with a soft pink and white 
‘mini’ bougainvillea….
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Needless to say, the NTZ Council is proud of the achievements attained in the last year, the La Rochelle property is once again basking in the care and attention it is receiving.  Work continues and there are still a number of projects ‘in the pipeline’ – please check on the FACEBOOK page for updates and offers from La Rochelle Country Hotel.
MURAWAH’S HILL – No update yet
WORLD’S VIEW – Work and improvements continue – thanks to the efforts of our members at Worlds View who have been very dedicated in their commitment to improving the site for visitors and tourists in the area.

Excerpts from Gill Honeyman’s April Newsletter – It’s very comprehensive and should be added in full, as there is a superb amount of work taking place at the site.

April 2015 
We have started work on the ‘Kirstenbosch Collection Kopje’, making use of the railway sleepers (donated by June Falcone) , pathways and steps have been mapped out and a sign has been placed strategically to advise our visitors - ‘Landscaping in progress – mind your step!’ As reported previously we will not start planting out till the next rains. The aloes on the top of the Kopje, although still small, are doing really well and most in flower. We really need to get a bigger variety of aloes and would be grateful if anyone can give me the contact details for the Aloe Society who may be able to help.

The garden bench, also donated by June Falcone, has been refurbished and being put to good use by our visitors. 

Preparations are in place to cover the Nyanga Flat Tops over winter and we think that they then may well be okay to get on with it themselves thereafter.   They have been pruned, as advised by the Garden Club members, and staked accordingly. Once again, a big thank you to the Garden Club for their donation of $25 after their March visit. 

  We have also been collecting wild flower plants from the verges on the road up the mountain, hopefully they will all take and drop their seeds for next season. We have moved a number of plants that didn’t seem to be doing too well to more suitable locations on site and hopefully they will pick up and flower next year. Some new azaleas have been planted and are now in flower.  The Aloe Arberentus (10), kindly donated by Helen Hysop, are doing well and one is showing signs of flowering!  We have also acquired a small Tree Fern  but we are still on the lookout for more to plant just below the soak away – ideal spot for these babies!

A lot of clearing of dead and old vegetation has taken place and  the view has opened up considerably. More lawn has been planted and gaps in the existing lawns are slowly filling in. Two new ‘Parking’ signs have been made and at last our visitors are getting the message not to park on the small circular drive. 

We have taken over 200 cuttings from the two lovely old protea bushes (grandiceps and lucodendron) that are growing at the foot of Nyamotoro.  Matirina will be nursing them through winter at No 12 and with crossed fingers we await the result. 

Plans have been drawn up for the new ablution block which will be to the rear of the present office/gallery.  Mal and John Stockdale have offered to donate two toilets for which we are very grateful.  It has also been decided that at the same time as building the ablution block we shall make a further extension to the office thereby evening up the appearance of the building.  This will give us another  room  where it is hoped to accommodate the solar fridge that has been promised to us, for the sale of cool drinks and water. ( By popular demand, we have been selling bottle Nyanga water for over a month now and this is gratefully purchased  by those who attempt the ‘big climb’). 

 In the new room we will display information on our ‘yet to acquire’ Stevenson’s Screen, Weather Vane and Sun Dial and also the very large weather pattern prints that the Petheran Family donated earlier this year.

 Repairs to Luke’s water tank stand and plumbing  have turned into a nightmare but should be complete by the end of next week. A new tank and stand  will be required in the not too distant future.  Repairs have been made to two of the picnic table benches.

The World’s View Road sign has been completed!  However, after a trip to Mutare, for  inspection and approval by the Provincial Road Engineer, it is now in the hands of the Public Works Department in Nyanga.  Rob Barret will chase their tails until it is in situ at the turnoff.  

At long last, and with thanks to the efforts of the Chairman and Board of Little Connemara Ltd, the NRDC has started work on the Joan MacIlwaine Drive. I have been advised that Phase One will cover road works on the circular drive in a clockwork direction, passing Tsanga Lodge and up as far as the View.  So at least the access road to our site will be navigable by smaller vehicles and more visitors will able to visit our site.  

Some time ago the Museum Committee found two old cast iron bench ends lying in the bush close to the Museum. We  sanded, primed and repainted  them and  now, with the help of some good strong planks of wood and  some nuts and bolts it is once again a complete  garden bench.  It was returned to site last Friday. Unfortunately, we did not manage to prime/paint the wood but Marshall says he is willing to finish the job. 

Matirina and I have been trying to map out the newly found ruins, which now appear to actually have been a dwelling place as opposed to a kraal as many of the other ruins in the area are thought to have been.  In one of the inner circles there is a narrow passageway with, what appear to be, rooms leading off,  narrow with tight curves and certainly not suitable for cattle to navigate through.  Unfortunately Mr Rob Burrett is not able to come up at this time so we shall have to wait for his expertise at a later date.  We are still keeping this a secret up here as we do not want anyone disturbing what is left or trying to clear the vegetation until we have had expert advice.  

Work has started on the WV/Museum Joint Venture to help the Zuwa Weavers Co-operative of Nyanga.   Edoneanne  and I  had a follow up meeting last Thursday with the Committee, 100% turnout of seven dear ladies (there used to be 19).  Building repair quotes have now been requested (Kashmire Trading and Mr Pat Hallows) on a fit and supply basis and the ladies themselves are getting together a list of essential items and materials with the  relevant  pro forma invoices to enable a budget figure to be produced to assist in our funding application.   Our first approach will be to the Culture Fund of Zimbabwe but any suggestions or help any of you can offer would be gratefully received.  Feedback received from Kashmire Trading today is not good and they report that severe roof  leaks are in evidence. 

World’s View Committee

29th April 2015

RHODES NYANGA HISTORICAL EXHIBITION – Report from Edone Ann LOGAN
Progress is being made in the Loft.  The Victorian homestead has been enriched by donations of many interesting articles, from 100-year old golf clubs to a (heirloom) patch-work quilt for the antique bed.  We need a baby’s crib , a china doll and some old-fashioned toys to add to the display!  Can any member oblige?!

“The Outline History of the Women’s Institute of this country, with emphasis on the Homecraft Movement” is taking longer than anticipated to prepare, as there is so much information to sift through and the work and achievements of so many wonderful women involved through the years, that it is extremely difficult to keep to ‘an outline’.  We consider that it is important that the founders of this movement are not forgotten.  Letters and document from the daughter of one of the founders in Manicaland, Mrs. Peggy Fearn, have proved invaluable.

The Committees of World’s View and RNHE have combined in a project to uplift and revive the Zuwa Weavers’ Co-operative in Nyanga. At present we are preparing a document to present to CIDA in an effort to secure funding for the renovation of the building and the purchase of materials.  We are grateful to the Chairman and Councilors who have already expressed their support of the project. 

The Museum had a table at the Claremont Easter Fair and interest was shown in NTZ.  A number of historic booklets were sold and two new members enrolled.  As a ‘draw’, we had an antique toaster on display – with four ‘swing’ doors! We could have sold it over and over again!

NPWLA  has agreed to begin building the  toilets for the convenience of visitors to the Museum in May.  We are grateful to the Hotel for the use of their facilities through the years.  It will be good to have our own near the Museum.  Members of the Committee have donated various articles towards this project.
3. INTERNATIONAL EVENTS – The NTZ is sending two delegates to the INTO Conference being held in Cambridge UK this year, 6-11 September 2015
4. Our FACEBOOK page is now quite active with up to date news and photographs, we encourage those of you with access to use it. 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/National-Trust-of-Zimbabwe/340040082696277?ref=hl
If you are visiting any National Trust properties, please be generous with photographs of your visit and share them with us for inclusion on our FB page with names and comments!

Heritage is precious: treasure it


